MILTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING FORUM MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

 DRAFT MINUTES OF THE 9th February 2017 MEETING

	Present


	Rod Bailey (RB) (Chair)



Kimberly Barrett (KB)

	

	

	

	Ian Clark (IC)

	
	Paul Docking (PD)



Martin Lock (ML) 

	
	


Paddy O’Hara (POH)

	
	

	
	Cllr Darren Sanders (DS)

	
	Lindsay Smith (LS)


Cllr Lynne Stagg (LSt)

	
	


1.
Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Peter Higgins, Tracy Knott, Pam Pritchard, Paul Pritchard, and Councilors Ben Dowling, Steve Hastings, and Gerald Vernon-Jackson.
2.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting held on 12th January 2017
There were two amendments to the minutes.  In the minutes and summary of actions for item 5, BD should be substituted for PD and the minute 6 action should read minute 7.  Approval of the amended minutes of the meeting was proposed by IC and seconded by DS. 

3.
Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Previous Meeting

Minute 5 (1) – The information had not been emailed and the writing morning by GVJ therefore did not take place.

ACTION:  RB and DS with liaise with BD to produce written policies & plans with the aim of circulation before the next meeting on 9th March.

Minute 5(2) – RB said that, after some consultation with Natural England, there was still a section of the proposed coastal path that could only be accessed at low tide.  After some discussion about the timing of the Coastal Defences upgrading and whether it could include a raised path, it was agreed that the section should be marked as accessible at low tide and work put in hand to continue the ambition in the plan of the creation of a coastal path that goes round the island.
ACTION:  RB to make appropriate annotation and entry in plan.

Minute 7 – PD had emailed the brief to DS and LSt.
4.
Update from the Chair on the Work of the Forum

RB said that, since the last meeting, he had met with the University of Portsmouth.  The University has met with PCC and LDA and is, apparently, working towards housing on the site.  Clare Upton-Brown has said that there is a housing allocation for the site.
ACTION:  RB asked DS and LSt if they could check for minutes of a meeting where the allocation was recorded.  [DS had found and read out the quote by the end of the meeting.  RB asked for the extract to be emailed to him.  In short, there is not an allocation for the University Langstone site]
There was a short discussion on the possible timetable for disposal of the site by the University.  Several committee members had received bits of information that seemed to point to a timescale as short as 3 years away.  It was thought that the University would like to take over HMS TEMERAIRE if the Royal Navy could provide alternatives within the Naval Base.  RB said that the early production of a written plan was so important, so that we are ahead of other’s initiatives.
RB said that PCC should be paying more attention to the Planning Forum as it would appear that they are meeting with other agencies without inviting or informing us.  He said that he was trying to get Penny Mordaunt to engage with the forum but his activities had borne little success to date.  KB would be delivering a letter by hand to her on Friday 11th at the Keep Portsmouth Green event at Lakeside.  We will see if that produces a result.
ACTION:  DS was asked to find out, discretely, whether council officials are supportive of Neighbourhood Planning.
RB introduced POH’s nearly completed Characterisation Study as a guide to what sort of buildings that we wanted to see in the area.  POH was asked to circulate it to all members. 
ACTION:  POH to circulate the Characterisation Study to all committee members. 

LSt said that she had been at a meeting discussing Adult Social care in Portsmouth.  It had been discussed at the meeting that there were some 90 medically fit Portsmouth residents awaiting discharge from QA Hospital because of lack of adjustments at home or some other need.  There is now work in hand to look at “re-provisioning” some facility for fit patients to go to while awaiting work at their home, or other place.  Some parts of the St James’ site may be suitable and the study is considering them.  There was some discussion about what parts of the site may be suitable and are still in NHS control.  RB restated the urgent need to have written policies and plans to be put to the next meeting on 9th Mar 17.
5.
To receive draft written policies & plans from GVJ and supporting evidence from the Working Groups.

Deferred to the next meeting.
6. 
To review progress on the latest Project Plan.  
IC said that there were no major alterations to the published plan and ran through the outstanding items.  There was a thought that, given what we know now, the LDA submission may be delayed.  It should not, however, be taken as read and all were urged to complete their submissions to the plan as soon as possible.
7. 
Treasurer and Budget Manager Report  

PD reported that that a £1,400 grant for VAT for the Urban Vision work had been agreed and should be paid shortly.  
PD had also moved ahead with the Expression of Interest for the AECOM provided work, as the last date for getting work included in this financial year was 27th January 2017.  He had completed an hour-long telephone interview with Mary Kucharska of AECOM on 3 Feb 17.  We now need to provide her with a draft copy of the plan and the letter promised by Phil Dodshon of PCC asking for a Strategic Environmental Assessment, local Housing Needs Analysis and the Habitats Regulation Assessment. RB said that Phil Dodshon is still considering the matter within PCC.
ACTION:  RB to contact Phil Dodshon to find out when we might receive the letter.  
ACTION:  PD to provide copies of it and the plan to AECOM when available.
LSt had obtained costings for the highway capacity work that was spoken about at the December meeting.  As it stood, the option was unaffordable.   IC suggested that we would be better spending money on support from Dave Chetwyn of Urban Vision, rather than pursuing something that we knew was a problem and had some evidence.  It was felt that the survey did need updating to reflect developments over the last two years.  There was much discussion over using Peter Heywood, who PCC have retained as their consultant.  It was felt that an approach could be made to see if he could give an opinion on some specific questions and at what cost.  IC reminded the meeting about the question of whether the WSP survey was compromised because of roadworks occurring at the time.  
ACTION:  RB to get an opinion from Phil Dodshon on whether WSP highways data is compromised. 

ACTION:  DS/LSt to approach Peter Heywood to see if he could offer a quote for an opinion.
8.
To decide on further progress on the plan.
It would appear that the next meeting on the 9th March was pivotal to getting the plan accepted.  There was a commitment from LDA to meet with us again on that day, and Dave Chetwyn of Urban Vision was scheduled to be available.  DS suggested that it was important for all that were involved in writing the plan should try to be available for that day so that they could talk with Dave Chetwyn. IC suggested that we should think about moving money to support plan writing, instead of other parts of the plan.  It was felt that we should bear that in mind as time drew on.  IC agreed to check whether LDA still intended to meet with us on 9th March and book appropriate venues.
ACTION:  IC to verify LDA’s attendance on 9th March and book appropriate venues.

ACTION:  PD to investigate the writing of a Sustainability Assessment by consultants.
9.  Any Other Business


The Committee was briefed on a campaign to establish another pre-school in the area.  It was generally agreed that we would support these developments.
There was a discussion on AQM.  LSt said that she had been asked by the council officials concerned to state that we had all of the available data.  KB said that she was in touch with Friends of the Earth about alternative monitoring points in the city and would update the meeting when she knew more.
10.
Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on 9th March 2017.  Venue TBA by Ian Clark, through the Secretary.
Summary of Actions

	Minute No
	Action
	By Whom

	3 and 4
	To produce written policies and plans to circulate before the next meeting
	ALL, lead by DS & RB

	3
	To annotate the coastal path accordingly, and include the ambition in the plan
	RB

	4
	To check the origination of allocation of the University Langstone site and email the housing allocation quote to RB
	DS

	4
	To circulate the draft characterisation study to the committee
	POH

	4
	To discretely find out what council officials’ attitude is to Neighbourhood Planning
	DS

	7
	To arrange for a letter from Phil Dodshon, PCC, asking for SEA, Housing Needs and HRA 
	RB



	7
	To provide the PCC letter and our draft plan to AECOM
	PD

	7
	To get an opinion from Phil Dodshon on whether WSP highways data is compromised. 
	RB

	7
	To approach Peter Heywood to see if he could offer a quote for an opinion on Highway Capacity in relation to our emerging plan
	DS/LSt

	8
	To confirm attendances and book appropriate venues for 9th March
	IC

	
	To enquire of Locality whether a Sustainability Assessment could be written for us
	PD
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